


Dear New Britain Resident,

There is no denying we are traversing through tough times due to the COVID-19 
pandemic. Businesses, schools, and public buildings have been shut down. We have 
been in quarantine for months. Many residents have lost loved ones. While the 
recovery process will be slow and tedious, New Britain is dedicated to safely reopening 
our city. Together, we will continue to prepare, prevent, and respond.

Through the CARES Act established by the federal government, funding has been 
allocated to New Britain to assist in supporting our small businesses, stocking our 
food pantries, upgrading city-owned facilities, supporting COVID responses and public 
services, providing help with eviction mediation, and purchasing necessary equipment 
for our first responders.

In order to comfortably reopen, we all must play a part in keeping one another safe. 
Please follow all protocol directives from the State. Wear a mask in public, social 
distance, and if you feel sick, stay home. We are excited and committed to reopening, 
but to do so successfully, we must follow public health guidelines so we don’t have to 
go back into quarantine.

Remember to do your part to support our local New Britain businesses - they are the 
backbone of our community. Use this guide as a resource on how to help keep New 
Britain OPEN!

Stay safe and stay healthy,

Erin E. Stewart
Mayor

Contact me here: mayor@newbritainct.gov | (860) 826-3303
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New Britain was settled in 1687 before 
becoming a city in 1871. In the early 
1900s, New Britain became home to 
manufacturers such as Stanley Works, 
P&F Corbin Company, and North & 
Judd, earning renown as the hardware 
capital of the world. Immigrants filled 

A HISTORY OF THE HIVE
The Origin of the City Seal

A HISTORY OF NEW BRITAIN

thousands of positions in the “Hardware City,” starting their lives in America right 
here in New Britain, CT.

New Britain is home to many firsts, including the first wire coat hanger, invented 
in 1869 by O.A. North, and the technique of dribbling in basketball, which was 
developed at the New Britain YMCA in 1895. The City covers 13.4 square miles and 
is home to approximately 73,000 residents. In addition to the world headquarters 
of Stanley Black and Decker, New Britain is also home to Central Connecticut 
State University, more than 1,200 acres of natural park land, the largest Polish 
business district outside of Chicago, the Museum of American Art and the New 
Britain Bees of the Independent Baseball League. In 2021, we will celebrate our 
sesquicentennial and plan to have a year’s worth of celebrations set forth to 
commemorate the milestone.

On March 26, 1873, two years after the incorporation 
of New Britain, the Common Council adopted the 
recommendation of a special committee tasked with 
establishing a City seal and flag. The committee created 
a flag in predominately red and gold emblazoned with 
the City motto, “Industry fills the hive and enjoys the 
honey.” That phrase was penned by Elihu Burritt, a 
New Britain native commonly known as the “Learned 
Blacksmith,” and it stems from the “worker bees” who 
helped to transform New Britain into the hardware capital of the world over the 
first half of the 20th century. If you look closely at the seal, you can see seven bees, 
which represent New Britain’s seven founding factories: the Stanley Works; Fafnir 
Bearing; Landers, Frary, and Clark; Corbin Russwin; North & Judd Manufacturing; 
the New Britain Machine Company; and Skinner Precision Industries.

Recycling Guidelines
• Carts must be at least 3 feet from other carts and other objects
• All containers must be rinsed and cleaned
• Do not overfill carts, lids must be closed
• Place carts with arrows facing toward street
• $75 charge for replacement bin

YES

NO

CURBSIDE RECYCLING GUIDE
Questions? Contact CWPM at 1-800-966-2976

Glass and Metal Food &
Beverage Containers

Paper Clean Food & Beverage
Containers

Plastic Containers Corrugated Cardboard

Trash Sharp Objects

Aerosol Cans

Prescription Drug Containers

Toxic Fluid Containers Plastic Bags
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The Mayor’s Office of the City of New 
Britain will establish and oversee a 

vast marketing campaign to educate 
the public on the ongoing coronavirus 

pandemic and the relevant areas where 
it is impacting the City of New Britain. 

The campaign will additionally be used 
to market the City of New Britain and 

select highlighted businesses to 
encourage local, expanded, and 

safe  economic activity.

City of New Britain 
COVID-19 Education and 

Marketing Program

Amato’s Toy and Hobby
283 Main Street
(860) 229-9069

Amato’s Toy and Hobby Shop is a staple 
in New Britain and has been providing 
children with the ultimate toy and game 
experience for nearly 80 years. The unique 
children’s store offers a variety of toys, 
hobbies, board games, train sets and even 
Boy and Girl Scout uniforms. Stop in for 
some of the latest and most 
classic toys around!

Avery’s Beverages
520 Corbin Avenue
(860) 224-0830

In 1904, Sherman F. Avery began 
crafting one of the finest soft drinks known to man.
Even today, Avery’s continues to take pride in their 
home delivery service, which originated on a horse and 
buggy before the First World War. Stop by Avery’s to check 
out their many soda flavors, how they’re made, and even 
create your own flavor if you wish!

EbLens
480 Main Street
(860) 223-0023

EbLens has been a New Britain institution since 1949. Today, the store that started in New 
Britain is a multi-state chain and the region’s premiere retail destination, delivering the 
best and most sought after fashion inspired by today’s urban lifestyle.

BUILDING HOPE TOGETHER
New Britain’s work plan to end homelessness

Tel.: (860) 826-3366 or 211 for more information

LOCAL POINTS OF INTEREST

Maintain Social
Distancing

Wear a Mask Wash Hands
Frequently

#PreparePreventRespond

The City of New Britain has received money from 
the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security 
Act (CARES Act) to be able to prepare, prevent, and 
respond to the coronavirus pandemic. These bubbles 
will appear throughout the Directory to inform you 
of how we have allocated our funding to assist the  
City in recovery efforts and how you can access 
these programs!

CORONAVIRUS INFORMATION
If you are in need of a mask, please call City Hall: (860) 826-3366

KEY

IMPORTANT CONTACTS
NEW BRITAIN HEALTH

DEPARTMENT

Sergio Lupo, Director of Health and 
Francine Truglio, Nursing Division Supervisor

88 Prospect St.
New Britain, CT 06052
Phone: (860) 612-2771

After Business Hours: (860) 826-3000
Website: newbritainct.gov/services/health

Email: slupo@newbritainct.gov

CT DEPARTMENT OF
PUBLIC HEALTH

410 Capitol Ave.
Hartford, CT 06134

Phone: (860) 509-8000
Website: portal.ct.gov/DPH 

Coronavirus Resources: Coronavirus Resources:www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus 

30 3



City of New Britain 
COVID-19 Long Term 
Recovery Program
The Recovery Program includes, 
but is not limited to, data gathering, 
emergency response, and hazard 
mitigation efforts to address current 
and future COVID-related community 
issues. New Britain will operate this 
program to establish protocols, build 
response infrastructure, and provide 
material support to agencies 
assisting low- to moderate-
income families and at-risk 
residents recovering from 
COVID-19 impacts.

DEMOGRAPHICS
Who We Are

Area 13.4 square miles

Population 72,495 (2019 census data)

Form of Government Mayor / Common Council

Median Resident Age 36 years old

Median Household Income (2020) $41,128

Estimated Average House Value (2020) $154,900

Racial Breakdown (U.S. Census Bureau 2020)

Caucasian	 42.3%

Hispanic	 40.9%

African-American 12.4%

Asian-American 3.0%

Other	 1.4%

ANNUAL CITY-WIDE EVENTS
Join the Fun

Downtown Farmers Market (July-October)
After the renovation of Central Park was completed, Mayor Erin Stewart 
ushered in a weekly farmers market right in the heart of the City. From June to 
October, local bands and musicians can be seen playing out in Central Park each 
Wednesday afternoon. From July to October, food truck vendors join in on the 
activities as well as numerous organic farm vendors and artists.

Main Street U.S.A. (Early Fall)
Main Street U.S.A. is a street fair that includes a variety of street entertainment, 
music acts, and numerous food truck options. Join the City’s biggest party of the 
year as over 75 vendors line the streets of New Britain! Taking place in early fall 
of each year, this is a great weekend event for the whole family to enjoy!

Halloween Trick-Or-Treat Safe Zone (October)
Established in 2013, this event allows children and parents to trick-or-treat 
in a safe and controlled environment, while being able to mingle with local 
businesses and families from around the City. Local businesses, the Chamber of 
Commerce, and the Downtown District team up to bring a night full of fun to the 
children of the City.

Christmas Tree Lighting (December)
The annual tree lighting is one of the City’s most sacred events, as families from 
around the City gather to kick off the holiday season. From festive activities for 
the children to chatting with Santa about presents, this is an event for the whole 
family to enjoy!

Coronavirus Resources: Coronavirus Resources:www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus 
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ANNUAL CITY-WIDE EVENTS
Join the Fun

Memorial Day Parade (May)
Each year, the City sponsors the Memorial Day Parade to honor those who lost 
their lives fighting for our freedom. The parade features veterans organizations 
based in the City, the Sphinx Temple Motor Patrol, the police department, fire 
department, and local youth organizations.

Little Poland Festival (June)
Started in 2012, the Polish Festival celebrates Polish culture and heritage and its
impact on New Britain over time. The festival draws over 20,000 people from New
Britain and across the New England region to enjoy Polish dishes,  
music, and tradition.

Rose Garden Festival (June)
Annually held at Walnut Hill Park, the Rose Garden Festival kicks off the summer for
New Britain residents with a variety of musical groups, food vendors, and alcoholic
beverages. Enjoy the beautiful view surrounded by over 1,000 roses and plenty of
New Britain spirit!

Great American Boom! (July)
Annually held at Stanley Quarter Park, the Great American Boom celebrates 
America’s Independence with a plethora of amusements, food, live music and the 
most spectacular fireworks display in all of Connecticut.

EMERGENCY NUMBERS
Emergency Services

FOR ALL EMERGENCIES
DIAL 911

POLICE DEPARTMENT
(non-emergency hotline)

(860) 826-3000
10 Chestnut St, New Britain, CT 06051

FIRE DEPARTMENT 
HEADQUARTERS

(860) 826-2615
255 Beaver St, New Britain, CT 06051

THE HOSPITAL OF
CENTRAL CONNECTICUT

(860) 224-5011
100 Grand St, New Britain, CT 06052

The City of New Britain will utilize 
CDBG-CV funding for security and safety 
improvements to ensure local support 
facilities can responsibly respond to the 
statewide increase in domestic violence 
victims as a result of the statewide stay-
at-home order. The Prudence Crandall 
Center was granted funding to install 
partitions and HVAC filtration necessary 
to continue operation through 
COVID-19 and handle the surge in 
domestic violence victims caused 
by COVID-19 lockdowns. The 
Center hotline number is 

888-774-2900.

Security & Virus
Response Retrofits to 
Facilities Supporting
Victims of Domestic Violence

Coronavirus Resources: Coronavirus Resources:www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus 
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FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS
City Hall Assistance

Where do I pay my taxes and any fees I owe to the City?
You can pay your tax bills either online at newbritainct.gov, or you can go directly to the 
Tax Collectors office on the first floor of City Hall (27 West Main Street).

How do I sign my children up for different activities sponsored by the City?
Our Parks and Recreation Department handles summer activities, after school programs,
before school programs, and other events across the City. They can be found on the third 
floor of City Hall, or reached by phone at (860) 826-3360. You can always visit 
www.nbparksnrec.org to see what seasonal program offerings are available 
and register online.

Where can I get land records, property history, tax codes, city history,
and other documents?
The Town Clerk’s Office possesses just about every record or file the City has ever had. 
The office is located on the first floor of City Hall and they can assist you with your own 
personal records, such as birth certificates, veteran paperwork, such as DD-214s, and 
public land records. These items can also be accessed online through the City website at 
newbritainct.gov/townclerk.

Who do I call if my trash or recycling wasn’t picked up?
The City of New Britain has a contract with a third-party provider, CWPM, for all trash and
recycling purposes. Any trash and/or recycling-related questions or concerns should be 
referred to their main line at (860) 747-1335.

How do I get information on low-income housing, disability housing, or job and 
educational assistance?
The City’s Community Services Department offers a variety of services to help with those 
in need of relief. They can be reached at (860) 826-3366 and are located on the third floor 
of City Hall in room 301.

How do I make a complaint or report a blight issue?
Call our Health and Building Department at (860) 826-3383 to file the blight complaint 
and have the issue resolved, or download our See-Click-Fix app to report issues.

I’m a veteran; am I eligible for any sort of relief or program through the City?
Thank you for your service to our country! We have a full-time Veterans Affairs Clerk in 
our Parks and Recreation Department who can help answer questions for veterans about 
what they may be eligible for through the City. The direct line is (860) 826-3662.

Coronavirus Resources: Coronavirus Resources:www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus 
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Food Resources
SNAP: 1-866-974-7627, text “FOODSHARE” to 85511

Monday
St. Marks, 90 Main St.:  9am-12pm, 12:30-2pm
Salvation Army, 78 Franklin Square:  9am-12pm Soup Kitchen
Mobile Foodshare, every other week: 10:30-11am at 
67 Martin Luther King Dr.; 5-7pm at 18 Armistice St. 

Tuesday
Mobile Foodshare, every other week: 9-9:45am at 469 Broad 
St.; 10:15-10:45am at 43-53 Scarlett Dr.; 
4:30-6pm at 12 Dobek Rd.

Wednesday
NB Food & Resource Center, 460 Osgood Ave.: 1-3pm 
Salvation Army, 78 Franklin Square: 9am-12pm 
Mobile Foodshare, every other week: 9-9:30am at 80 Halsey 
Rd.; 10:15-11am at YMCA 50 High St. 

Thursday
St. Marks, 90 Main St.: 9am-12pm, 12:30-2pm
Mobile Foodshare, every other week: 1-3pm at 107 Martin 
Luther King Dr.

Friday
NB Food & Resource Center, 460 Osgood Ave.: 1-3pm 
Salvation Army, 78 Franklin Square: 9am-12pm

HUMAN SERVICES

 City-Wide Food 
Pantry Support

This program will support local 
food pantries by making funding 

available for the purchase of 
food products. Food products 

purchased through this program 
must be distributed by food 
pantries directly to low- and 
moderate-income or at-risk 

residents through the duration 
and direct aftermath of the 

COVID-19 pandemic.

Shelters
Access through 211

Friendship Service Center
241-249 Arch St.
(860) 225-0211

Salvation Army
78 Franklin Square
(860) 225-8491
 
Prudence Crandall Center
594 Burritt St.
(860) 225-5187

Healthcare

Community Health Center
85 Lafayette St.
(860) 224-3642

Hospital of Central Connecticut
100 Grand St.
(860) 224-5804

Hospital for Special Care
2150 Corbin Ave.
(860) 223-2761

Wheeler Clinic
75 North Mountain Rd.
(860) 793-3500
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CITY HALL DIRECTORY

Department  Phone

Assessors Office 	  (860) 826-3323

Building Department (860) 826-3383

City Planning and Zoning (860) 826-3430

Community Development (860) 826-3330

Corporation Counsel (860) 826-3420

Common Council Office (860) 826-3392

Economic Development (860) 826-3433

Hazardous Materials and Safety (860) 612-5093

Health Department	 (860) 612-2771

Human Resources (860) 826-3404

Finance Department (860) 826-3434

Fire Department (non-emergency) (860) 826-3000

Human Rights and Opportunities  (860) 826-3410

Mayor’s Office (860) 826-3300

Parking Tickets (860) 826-3414

Police Department (non-emergency) (860) 826-3000

Public Works Department (860) 826-3350

Parks, Recreation & Community Services (860) 826-3360

Registrar of Voters	 (860) 826-3310

Tax Collector (860) 826-3317

Town Clerk (860) 826-3344

Water and Sewer Department (860) 826-3540

Youth and Family Services	 (860) 826-3366

SPORTS & ENTERTAINMENT

Fire Department
Equipment Decontamination 
The Fire Department of New Britain 
(FDNB) responds to medical and fire 
emergencies throughout New Britain. 
During the COVID-19 pandemic, they are 
required to interact with many possible 
and confirmed cases of coronavirus, 
or to operate within areas housing 
patients. This program will purchase 
and install rapid sanitizing systems for 
many of the firehouses in the City. 
Additionally, program funds would 
be utilized to purchase washer 
extractors to better sanitize 
uniforms and equipment.

New Britain Bees
230 John Karbonic Way

(860) 826-BEES
www.nbbees.com

A member of the Atlantic Baseball League, the 
New Britain Bees have played three seasons at 
New Britain Stadium after the departure of the 

New Britain Rockcats in 2015. Whether you want 
to see one game, or the whole season, the Bees 

offer great ticket packages for everyone. 

New Britain Industrial Museum
59 West Main Street

(860) 832-8654
www.nbindustrial.org

The New Britain Industrial Museum 
gives visitors the opportunity to learn 

about the numerous inventions that 
originated in New Britain, as well as 

the long history of manufacturing, 
stemming back to the late 19th and 

early 20th centuries. There are over 50 
industries represented in the museum, 

stretching over a period of 200 years.

New Britain Youth Museum
30 South High Street

(860) 225-3020
www.newbritainyouthmuseum.org

The Youth Museum, located behind the New Britain Public Library, is a fun, interactive space that 
offers programs on culture and arts for children and young adults.

Coronavirus Resources: Coronavirus Resources:www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus 
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SPORTS & ENTERTAINMENT

New Britain Museum of American Art
56 Lexington Street
(860) 229-0257
www.nbmaa.org

The New Britain Museum of American Art possesses a collection dating back to 1739 up through 
the modern day and has over 10,000 total works of art, including oil paintings, prints, sculptures, 
drawings, and many more. Check out some of the most historic pieces of American art  
right here in New Britain.

Central Connecticut State University Athletics
1615 Stanley Street
(860) 832-3035
www.ccsu.edu

Residents have the opportunity to watch some of the nation’s best student-athletes at CCSU. A 
member of the Northeast Conference (NCAA-D1), fans can enjoy sports such as baseball, football, 
basketball, soccer, track and field, cross country, lacrosse, softball, swimming and diving, 
and volleyball.

Stanley Golf Course
245 Hartford Road
(860) 827-8570
www.stanleygolf.com

A 27-hole public golf course, Stanley offers golfers the ultimate golf experience. Made up of 3 
courses, a state of the art pro-shop, and a 19-station driving range, Stanley holds a broad range of 
tournaments, parties and weddings. Stop by and golf upon arrival or book a tee time!

Trinity-on-Main
69 Main Street
(860) 229-2072
www.trinityonmain.org

Built between 1889-1892, the 108-foot tower and arched entrance look over the downtown area 
in the heart of New Britain. Once a Methodist Church, Trinity-on-Main now serves as a performing 
arts venue. The recently remodeled venue holds events from art shows to concert performances, 
and more.

Hole in the Wall Theater
116 Main Street
(860) 229-3049
www.hitw.org

Throughout its 40-year history, Hole in the Wall Theater has put on several Broadway hits, 
American classics, and festive musicals. Ranging from “Of Mice and Men” to “A Christmas Carol,” 
the theater has stuck true to its word: only request what the customers can pay. Head to this 
theater for some good classic entertainment at a price that works for you!

Connecticut Theatre Company
23 Norden Street
(860) 223-3147
www.connecticuttheatrecompany.org

Providing entertainment to the public since 1946, the CT Theatre Company performs live 
shows year-round. Whether you’re interested in comedies, dramas, or musicals, there is always 
something entertaining for the whole family!

Coronavirus Resources: Coronavirus Resources:www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus www.newbritainct.gov/coronavirus 
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LOCAL BREWERIES
Beer & More

Community Services 
Eviction/Foreclosure 

Mediation Program

The City of New Britain 
Department of Parks, Recreation & 

Community Services (NBDPRCS) will 
make mediators available to residents 

facing eviction or foreclosure due to 
COVID-19 impacts to serve as neutral 
third-party facilitators of negotiation. 

NBDPRCS has hired Program Mediator 
Mary Floyd (860-826-1610) to serve 

full-time to track housing complaints, 
devise mediation policy, and design 

educational material regarding 
tenant/landlord responsibilities. 

NBDPRCS will produce the 
tenant/landlord related 

educational materials 
through this program.

Alvarium Beer Company
365 John Downey Drive
(860) 357-2039
www.alvariumbeer.com

New Britain’s first modern brewery, 
Alvarium Beer Co. holds true to the 
“Hardware City” tradition. The three 
founding partners have transformed 
this commercial / industrial space into 
a beehive-themed, custom wood-
framed masterpiece with plenty of 
beer, local food vendors, games, and 
exotic lighting. Stop by to enjoy local 
beer at great prices!

Five Churches Brewing
193 Arch Street
(860) 223-8080
www.fivechurchesbrewing.com

Downtown New Britain’s first brewery, Five 
Churches is just a short walk from Central 
Park and offers a wide open floor space on 
the second floor of an old brick building. 
The large windows make the room a 
bright and welcoming space with plenty of 
seating and a gaming area. Grab a select 
beer, order homemade brick oven pizza 
and meet some friends for a great time!
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WHERE TO EAT
Restaurants, Delis & More

150 John Downey Dr. & 119 John  Downey Dr. New Britain, CT 06051
Tel.: (860) 356-0330 | Fax.: (860) 827-8035

www.Enjetaero.com

Mae Kong
(Thai)

(860) 505-0791 26 Main St.

Marathon Pizza
(Pizza)

(860) 224-4655 850 W. Main St.

Max Pizza II
(Pizza) (860) 357-2974 79 Shuttle Meadow Ave.

Mofongo
(Puerto Rican) (860) 505-7908 260 Main St.

Paradise Pizza & Restaurant
(Pizza) (860) 827-8123 10 East St.

Pizza Pal 
(Pizza) (860) 229-7300 264 S. Main St.

Roma’s 
(Bar & Grill) (860) 225-7947 382 Allen St.

Riley’s Hot Dog and Burger Gourmet 
(American) (860) 259-6930 61 Glen St.

Roly Poly Bakery 
(Bakery) (860) 229-5109 587 Main St.

Sahadi’s Hotties 
(American) (860) 348-0050 563 W. Main St.

Seoul BBQ and Sushi 
(Korean) (860) 223-9114 593 Hartford Rd.

Staropolska Restaurant 
(Polish) (860) 612-1711 252 Broad St.

Sweetwater Juice Bar & Deli 
(Deli) (860) 224-0634 60 West Main St.

Town & Country Pizza 
(Pizza) (860) 223-2737 685 Farmington Ave.
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WHERE TO EAT
Restaurants, Delis & More

Angelo’s Market 
(Italian)

(860) 223-7340 349 West Main St.

Back Nine Tavern 
(Bar & Grill)

(860) 223-8531 245 Hartford Rd.

Borinquen Bakery 
(Bakery)

(860) 826-1019 610 Arch St.

Belvedere Cafe and Restaurant
(Polish)

(860) 826-1155 82 Broad St.

Capitol Lunch 
(American)

(860) 229-8237 510 Main St.

Catanzaro Quality Meats 
(Italian-American)

(860) 229-6089 550 Farmington Ave.

CJ’s Diner 
(Diner)

(860) 223-4115 70 South St.

Criollisimo Restaurant 
(Puerto Rican)	

(860) 801-6259 340 Arch St.

East Side Restaurant 
(German)

(860) 223-1188 131 Dwight St.

Elmer’s Place 
(Bar & Grill)

(860) 225-7881 1433 East St.

Frisbie’s Dairy Barn
(Ice Cream)

(860) 357-2520 951 Farmington Ave.

Great Taste Restaurant 
(Asian)

(860) 827-8988 597 W. Main St.

Kasia’s Bakery 
(Bakery)

(860) 224-8821 88 Broad St.

Taqueria La Grande 
(Mexican)

(860) 357-3417 985 W. Main St.
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BOARD OF EDUCATION
Consolidated School District of New Britain

SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS
Nancy Sarra

(860) 827-2200
sarra@csdnb.org

BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS
Merrill Gay (D)

President
(860) 978-2767
gay@csdnb.org

Nicholas Mercier (R)
Vice President

mercier@csdnb.org

Tony Kane (R)
(860) 748-9227

kane@csdnb.org

Violet Jimenez Sims (D)
(860) 223-2213
sims@csdnb.org

Annie Parker (D)
(860) 223-3063

parker@csdnb.org

Monica Dawkins (D)
(860) 997-4003

dawkins@csdnb.org

Diana Reyes (D)
(860) 965-5100

reyes@csdnb.org

Joey Listro (D)
(203) 501-8083

listro@csdnb.org

Gayle Sanders-Connolly (R)
Secretary

(860) 690-7923
connolly@csdnb.org

ELECTED OFFICIALS

Town Clerk
Mark Bernacki (R)

(860) 826-3344
mark.bernacki@newbritainct.gov

Tax Collector
Cheryl Blogoslawski (R)

(860) 826-3317
cheryl.blogoslawski@newbritainct.gov

Registar of Voters
Peter Gostin (R)

(860) 826-3310
peter.gostin@newbritainct.gov

Lucian Pawlak (D)
(860) 826 3310

lucian.pawlak@newbritainct.gov
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ALDERMEN AT LARGE

COMMON COUNCIL
Elected Officials

WARD 1

WARD 2

WARD 3

WARD 4

WARD 5

Chris Anderson (D)
Assistant Minority Leader

(860) 303-4541
chris.anderson@newbritainct.gov

Sharon Beloin-Saavedra (D)
(860) 827-0136

sharon.saavedra@newbritainct.gov

Richard Reyes (D)
(860) 212-2435

richard.reyes@newbritainct.gov

Howard Dyson (R)
(860) 305-3714

howard.dyson@newbritainct.gov

Colin Ivan Osborn (D)
(860) 785-4360

colin.osborn@newbritainct.gov

Iris Sanchez (D)
(860) 718-5727

iris.sanchez@newbritainct.gov

Michael Thompson (U)
(860) 541-0213

mike.thompson@newbritainct.gov

Kris Rutkowski (R)
(860) 518-1002

kris.rutkowski@newbritainct.gov

Wilfredo Pabon (R)
Assistant Majority Leader 

(860) 229-2625
wilfredo.pabon@newbritainct.gov

Kristian Rosado (R)
President Pro Tempore 

(860) 893-6172
kristian.rosado@newbritainct.gov

Aram Ayalon (D)
(860) 826-8443

aram.ayalon@newbritainct.gov

Robert Smedley (R)
Assistant Majority Leader 

(860) 818-3628
robert.smedley@newbritainct.gov

Francisco Santiago (D)
Assistant Minority Leader

(860) 841-1157
francisco.santiago@newbritainct.gov

Daniel Salerno (D)
Majority Leader
(860) 977-5311

daniel.salerno@newbritainct.gov

For more information about New Britain Schools, visit csdnb.org
or call the New Britain Board of Education at (860) 827-2200.

OUR SCHOOLS
Pre K-12 | www.csdnb.org

Brookside School
505 South Main Street (860) 224-6450

Chamberlain Elementary School
120 Newington Avenue (860) 832-5691

DiLoreto Elementary & Middle School
732 Slater Road (860) 223-2885

Gaffney Elementary School
322 Slater Road (860) 225-6247

HALS Academy
40 Goodwin Street

(860) 826-1866

Holmes Elementary School
2150 Stanley Street (860) 223-8294

Jefferson Elementary School
140 Horse Plain Road (860) 223-8007

Lincoln Elementary School
145 Steele Street (860) 229-2564

New Britain High School
110 Mill Street (860) 225-6300

NBHS Satellite Careers Academy	
40 Goodwin Street

(860) 826-1065

New Britain Transitional Center
183 Steele Street (860) 827-4577

Northend Elementary School
160 Bassett Street (860) 223-3819

Pulaski Middle School	
757 Farmington Avenue (860) 225-7665

Roosevelt Early Learning Center
40 Goodwin Street	 (860) 827-2017

Slade Middle School
183 Steele Street (860) 225-6395

Smalley Elementary School
175 West Street (860) 225-8647

Smith Elementary School
142 Rutherford Street (860) 223-1574

Vance Elementary School
183 Vance Street (860) 225-8731
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FEDERAL DELEGATION

The City of New Britain will install filtration 
and sanitizing systems through public 
facilities which support public gathering 
or provide essential services to low- to 
moderate-income and at-risk residents. Air 
filtration systems will be installed at City Hall, 
the Police Department, the Senior Center, 
and the Health Department in order to 
make public interaction with emergency 
personnel and support staff safer. Hand 
sanitizing stations will be installed 
in these buildings and high-traffic 
public locations such as parks and 
playgrounds in low- to moderate-
income census tracts.

Facilities & Energy 
Public Safety
Improvements Program

SENATOR
Richard Blumenthal (D)

District Office 
90 State House Square, 10th Floor

Hartford, CT 06103
Tel.  (860) 258-6940
Fax (860) 258-6958

www.blumenthal.senate.gov

SENATOR
Christopher Murphy (D)

District Office
1 Constitution Plaza, 7th Floor

Hartford, CT 06103
Tel. (860) 549-8463
Fax  (860) 541-4104

www.murphy.senate.gov

REPRESENTATIVE
Jahana Hayes (D)

District Office
108 Bank Street, 2nd Floor

Waterbury, CT 06702
Tel.  (860) 223-8412

www.hayes.house.gov

Coming in September 2021
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PARKS

A.W. STANLEY PARK
2159 Stanley Street,

New Britain, CT 06053

CENTRAL PARK
27 W Main Street,

New Britain, CT 06051

CHESLEY PARK
35 Wildwood Drive,

New Britain, CT 06051

MARTHA HART PARK
135 Corbin Avenue,

New Britain, CT 06052

OSGOOD PARK
460 Osgood Avenue,

New Britain, CT 06053

STANLEY QUARTER PARK
451 Blake Road,

New Britain, CT 06053

WALNUT HILL PARK
184 West Main Street,
New Britain, CT 06051

WASHINGTON PARK
61 Carmody Street,

New Britain, CT 06051

WILLOW BROOK PARK COMPLEX
230 John Karbonic Way
New Britain, CT 06051

Home of  New Britain Stadium,
Veterans Memorial Stadium

and Beehive Field!

WILLOW STREET PARK
43 Willow Street,

New Britain, CT 06051

Visit: www.nbparksnrec.org for more information!

Our Mission:
The City launched the New Britain Opioid Task Force in January

2019 to analyze data and trends, offer Naloxone training
workshops, create a public education campaign, and more.
We have set a goal of reducing opioid-related deaths by 50

percent over the next three years.

Resources:
nbrecovers.org

Department of Mental Health and
Addiction Services 24-hour Hotline:

1-800-563-4086

City of New Britain
Community Services Department

860-826-3366
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